phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 steve.anderson@budget.ks.gov

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA, Director

Division of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 8, 2011

The Honorable Clark Shultz, Chairperson House Committee on Insurance Statehouse, Room 166-W Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Shultz:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2075 by House Committee on Insurance

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2075 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

Under current law, any antifraud plan submitted to the Commissioner of Insurance is confidential and is not considered a public record. HB 2075 would extend the sunset provision contained in this statute from July 1, 2011 to July 1, 2016.

The Kansas Insurance Department indicates that HB 2075 could be implemented without additional cost to the agency since the requirements of the bill are current practice.

Sincerely,

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA

Director of the Budget